Minutes of the January 4, 2018 SUAA Meeting
Present: Deckle Mclean, Charles Gilbert, Sandy Nelson, Dennis Werling, Jackie Thompson, John Maguire, Judi Dallinger, Judy Brown, Maureen Marx, Penny Yunker, Nick Pano
The meeting was called to order at 10 a.m. by Deckle Mclean.
 1)  Approval of December meeting minutes:  There were no minutes to approve at this time.
 2)   Treasurer's Report:  Penny Yunker presented the year end treasurer's report which includede the October, November and December report.  There was a 2017 ending balance available of $11,759.07.   Sandy Nelson motioned and Judy Brown seconded the motion to approve the treasurer's report.
 3) Announcements:
	a) Deckle received 16 responses to the email Cheryl sent out inquiring about who was dealing with Quality Care.  There are now 13 that are affected at this point.
	b) The Snow Bunny luncheon is Wednesday, February 7 at the Wesley Methodist Church. Charlene will plan the event but is out of town on the 7th.  Sandy Nelson will be the "field marshal"  to ensure that tables are released and the event is organized on the 7th. The Methodist women will prepare one meat, turkey, and provide beverages.  Attendees will bring not-meat food for the potluck as well as their personal table service.  The newsletter will be out soon where attendees can indicate the food being provided for the Snow Bunny luncheon.  The program will include comments by Deckle Mclean, Nick Pano and Linda Farr.   Since Penny will be out of town, she will give Maureen Marx the checkbook to pay the janitor $25 and the Methodist ladies for the meat, beverages and prep.  She will also give Maureen labels and other supplies needed for registration.
	c) It was agreed to have the regular monthly SUAA meeting at 10 a.m. on February 7 prior to the Snow Bunny luncheon.  There will be no meeting on February 1.
	d) Ad Hoc Campus Affairs Committee:   Maureen has spoken with two people who have agreed to sit on the SUAA executive committee.  Nick inquired about earlier discussions to recruit department chairs, administrators and civil service employees as regular members. There was general agreement that this should be pursued.  Sandy will put together a list to approach.  Maureen will generate a list of deans, chairs and administrators starting with the President.
 4)  Membership:  Maureen said membership was at 638 but is back down to 627 at the end of November 2017.  
 5) State SUAA:  John reported that the State Exec Board will meet later in January.  SUAA is updating the actuarial information. Linda and others are approaching sponsors for the bill but do not have any at this time.  They believe that once there is updated actuarial information, it will help with legislation sponsorship.
 6) S.A.T.:  Sandy and Frank plan to meet with Estelle Pledge's son. She spoke with Lotus Webb's daughter and Bill Collier's wife, Sandy.  Dori Setser and Phyllis Walters also passed in December.  
 7) HR Update:  No report.
 8) Legislative:  Nick stated that Dick Lockhart is formally retired.  John Carr and Linda Brookhart are doing most of the lobbying.  One of Linda's roles is to get legislation proposed.
Governor Rauner is doing a lot to reinforce his bad image - migration out of Illinois resulting in Illinois going from 5 to 6 in population, not vetoing the bill where Medicaid provides abortions, as well as budget issues.  Rauner has a primary opponent, Jean Ives, who is mounting an interesting campaign.  There are 7 democratic gubernatorial primary candidates. Pritzker has a huge war chest as does Rauner.  There are 8 democrats vying for Attorney General. This, too, is an interesting race. 
 In the 93rd district, John Curtis does not have a primary opponent. He has $85,000 in his campaign account.  Norine Hammond has a primary opponent, Joshua Griffith who is from Abington and is very active.  He has some support from contractors with $16,000 in his campaign account.  Norine has $389,000.
There are rumblings that there will be another budget deadlock.  Rauner is insisting on a balanced budget. The State is paying down some debt but the tax increase is not enough.
Champaign News Gazette had an article that more states, Nebraska and Colorado, are raiding Illinois high school graduates.  The U of I is embarking on expansion with the U of I Chicago attracting students from the suburbs and our areas.
 9) Newsletter: It will be out shortly.
10) Foundation:  No report.
11) Networking: The challenge is the lack of officer information from community colleges and universities. John stated that this was discussed at the State level.  Larry Alfrink is supportive of sharing this information.  There are many chapters interested in networking.
12) Technology: Dennis stated that WIU had changed the way to edit the web site.  
13) Old Business:  None.
14) New Business: Bill Downin, who worked in Physical Plant passed away.  His wife is Sheila Downin, a long term employee in Human Resources.
The meeting adjourned at 11 a.m.  Motion to adjourn by Chuck Gilbert and seconded by Judy Brown.
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